
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Reference Number: 2022/907 
 
 
 
9 November 2022 
 
 
 
 

  

Email: n  
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Response - Official Information Request 
 
I refer to your request for information received on 28 October 2022.  Your request has been considered under the 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and I provide the following information. 
 
Information regarding initial or continued planning for Ferry Reserve 
 
Please find attached as Appendix A, an excerpt from the Foxton Beach Reserves Investment Plan, a strategic 
document that Horowhenua District Council compiled in 2017. The excerpt specifically relates to Ferry Reserve 
within that document. 
 
Information regarding the vegetation present in the reserve 
 
Please find attached map from Ferry Reserve Forestry valuation June 2022, which details: 
 

 11.9 hectares of this reserve as planted in Pinus Radiata; 

 2.9 hectares of this reserve planted in Poplar.  
 
In terms of this forestry valuation, the Pinus Radiata is the only tree species included. Other points to note include: 
 

 The Ferry Reserve forest was established in 2006, making the current crop of Pinus Radiata approximately 16 
years old; 

 The forestry valuation assumes that harvesting the stand will occur when the tree are aged 28 years; 

 Other vegetation works within the reserve include pest plant control, which is undertaken at this site as part 
of the Districtwide Pest budget that HDC manage.   

 
You are entitled to seek an investigation and review by the Office of the Ombudsman. Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or free phone 0800 802 602.  
 
 
 



Horowhenua District Council publishes responses to Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
(LGOIMA) requests that we consider to be of wider public interest, or which relate to a subject that has been widely 
requested. To protect your privacy, we will not generally publish personal information about you, or information 
that identifies you. We will publish the LGOIMA response along with a summary of the request on our website. 
Requests and responses may be paraphrased.  

If you have any queries regarding this information, please contact the LGOIMA Officer on  
LGOIMAOfficer@horowhenua.govt.nz 

Yours sincerely 

Steve McTaylor-Biggs 
Executive Sponsor 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Appendix A: Excerpt from the Foxton Beach Reserves Investment Plan 2017   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Appendix 2: Map of Ferry Reserve vegetation (Ferry Reserve forestry valuation 2022)  
 
 

 
 
 

 




